
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

Date:  April 18, 2023    
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Commissioners 
 
Via:  Albert P. Childress 
  City Manager 
 
From:  Gary Volenec, 
  Interim Engineering Director  
 
Subject: Cardno Inc. - Name change to Stantec Inc. 
 
 
Introduction 
 
Approve the Contract Amendment for name change of Cardno Inc. to Stantec Inc. to provide services to 
the City of Key West under the existing Construction, Engineering & Inspection Services (CEI) 
Agreement. 
 
Background 
 
The City of Key West City Commission issued Resolution # 20-057 for CEI Services, whereby the City 
Manager subsequently negotiated agreements with selected firms including Cardno Inc., RS&H, Inc., and 
HDR Construction Control Corp. Effective June 30, 2022, Cardno Inc. was acquired by Stantec, Inc. This 
name change is administrative in nature and Stantec Inc. will maintain the CEI service contract to the City 
of Key West. The Federal tax identification number (FEIN) number will remain the same. 
 
Procurement 
 
Financial implications of this resolution are limited to future task orders issued by staff and subject to 
City Commission/City Manager approval of the identified project(s). Unit prices from the current base 
contract are unchanged. 
 
Recommendation 
 
The City Manager’s Office recommends the Mayor and Commission approve the name change from 
Cardno Inc. to Stantec Inc. whereby Stantec, Inc. will continue to provide services to the City of Key 
West under the existing Construction, Engineering & Inspection Services Agreement. 


